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 November 6th,  2022
32nd Sunday in Ordinary Time

                    "The children of this age marry and 
remarry; but those who are deemed worthy to attain 
to the coming age and to the resurrection of the dead 
neither marry nor are given in marriage.                       
                                                                Luke 20:27-38                                       

Sacrament of Reconciliation:
Saturdays:    9:15 am - 10:15 am

Daily Mass:   8:30 am  Monday - Friday

Weekend Mass Schedule
Saturday:  8:00 pm 
Sunday:     8:30 am                                 
Sunday:   10:30 am                      

Rosary:  
Saturdays:  7:30 pm
Weekdays: 8:10 am Monday - Friday 

Office Hours  Mon-Fri  9:00 am - 4:00 pm



Weekly 
Words from 

The Rock

Celebrating the Four Female Doctors of the Catholic 
Church. To date, we have looked at two of the four 
female doctors of the church.  This week I want 
to share with you the story of the third of our four 
doctors.    

St. Therese of Lisieux was born the youngest of nine 
children (five who survived childhood).   After her 
mother died when Therese was 4, she was raised by 
her father and older sister.

She knew that God was calling her to religious life 
at a very young age and was so determined to follow 
several of her older sisters and enter the Carmelite 
order that, during a papal audience while on a 
pilgrimage to Rome with her father, she asked the 
pope to grant her special permission to profess her 
vows early.  Undeterred by his no, she entered Carmel 
at the young age of 15 and never looked back.

Therese struggled with scrupulosity and depression, 
but through it all she maintained a deep and childlike 
faith in the Father’s love for her that would become 
the cornerstone of her great theological work.  Under 
the order of the prioress, Therese wrote down her 
doctrine of faith, “Story of a Soul.”  It is this book, 
which preaches holiness through the ordinary 
combined with a fearless faith that allowed her total 
trust and surrender to God, that would later propel 
her to become the youngest of all the Doctors of the 
Church.
Therese died at the tender age of 24 of tuberculosis.  
She was canonized in 1925.  

(All taken from Our Sunday Visitor, September 
25-October 1, 2022, pages 9-12).

Go Figure

In an earlier column, I spoke of how the fall is my 
favorite season of the year.  How has my fall been?

1.  My brother bought a draper head for combining 
beans earlier this year.  A friend of mine told me that 
I had to see it in action; they are the ticket when it 
comes to combining beans.  The only problem?  With 
overseeing Presbyteral Days in Okoboji and parish 
work, I haven’t had the opportunity to see to get 
home.  Last I heard, my brother was down to his very 
last acres of beans to combine so watching a draper 
head “strut its stuff” may have to wait until next year.  

2.  I have a contact regarding fishing.  In the last text 
I received the walleyes, weren’t biting where he lives.  
The water was still pretty warm.  My guess is with the 
cooler temperatures the fishing will pick up.  If it does, 
the only question is, will I be able to find the time?    

3.  How about hunting?  To date, I haven’t purchased 
my stamps so I can’t legally hunt.  Still, the last time 
I was home, I decided to drive down to our pond 
at home and see the sheer number of ducks.  To no 
surprise, guess what?  There is no water in the pond.  
It was the same story last year.  We haven’t had the 
rains the Rochester area has received.  Even so, my 
brother scratches a duck while hunting from time to 
time.  He sits in the duck blind we built on the pond 
and catches ducks flying from lake to lake in the 
morning.  To my surprise, I woke up early the next 
morning to see how much shooting there would be 
in the area and a duck and goose flew right over our 
place.  If I had my stamps and my gun, I would have 
made more noise than my brother (I never heard him 
shoot that morning).  It just goes to show that you 
can’t get anything staying in bed.

More reports as they come.  

The Wisdom of Fulton Sheen
I have been reading a book entitled The Wisdom of 
Fulton Sheen.  The book shares a thread of Bishop 
Sheen’s wisdom for each day of the year.  In the weeks 
ahead, I would like to share some of his wisdom.  

May 2 – “Prayer begins by talking to God, but it ends 
by listening to Him.  In the face of Absolute Truth, 
silence is the soul’s language.”  

Till next week!  Father Peter Schuster



 

Parish News 
Deacon Book Study “The Bible is a Catholic book” by Jimmy Akin
Sunday November 13th will be our next meeting after the 8:30 am Mass for our book study, “The Bible is 
a Catholic book.”  All are welcome.  We will be starting with our first chapter, looking at Oral tradition and 
how that came to be written in the bible.  Then in following months, we will study more of the book and see 
how the Bible developed through history, how the Cannon of the Bible was developed and the significance 
of these developments over time.  I still have some books available. They can be picked up at the parish office.  
Feel free to come and get a fresh start on the Bible with a new perspective of just how we got the Word of 
God handed to us over time.

CA$H CALENDAR RAFFLE #2 
                              

                               Weekly winner of our $100  
                                   cash calendar raffle is 
                                          Steven Robb
                                 
                                  Congratulations, Steven!

                      Sunday Missals 2023 are  available to           
                      purchase in the book case near the east 
                      doors. The 2023 Liturgical Year begins     
                      on  Sunday, November 27th. 

Price per book is $4.00.  These are great for the 
homebound or to prepare at home for the Sunday's 
Mass and Holy Days of Obligations.

Dedication Candle

Nov 5th- Nov 12

       Carter Bumby
 
       Meghan Swenson

       Ellie Foht

       Ariana Evenson

Catholic Charities of Southern Minnesota 2022 
Baby Bottle Campaign ends Nov 30th. Please return 
your bottle before November 30, 2022. The Baby Bottle 
Campaign is sponsored by the Diocese of Winona-
Rochester and Catholic Charities’ Pregnancy, Parenting 
and Adoption Program. The purpose is two-fold: the 
money collected is used to help women residing in 
the Diocese to choose parenting or adoption rather 
than abortion. The campaign also raises awareness 
in parishes and schools about the services Catholic 
Charities provides to women and babies. The Baby Bottle 
Campaign is a perfect project to offer a real response to 
women choosing life over abortion.  

Thank you to all parishioners and families 
who helped keep Eastwood Park clean through our 
2022 Adopt-a-Park Ministry.  We have participated 
in this ministry since 1998. Your time and effort was 
much appreciated.
Eileen King, 
Resurrection's Adopt-A-Park Coordinator

Keep in touch with us! Receive emails monthly
on what is happening at Resurrection.  Connect with us 
online at: churchoftheresurrrectio20.flocknote.com.  If 
you need assistance on how to sign up, please call the 
office 507 288 5528.

Bethlehem Star Gifts Religious Olive wood carvings 
made in the Holy Land.  They will be at Resurrection 
on the weekend of November 12th/13th.  If you want to 
purchase items now to support those in the Holy Land, 
please go to the link  https://www.etsy.com/shop/Bethle-
hemStarGifts?ref=seller-platform-mcnav

Can I win more than once?  YES,
If you purchase more than 1 ticket. Each ticket 
has a single opportunity to win. One and done! 
Thus, the more tickets you purchase, the more 
chances you have to win. New this year for Cash 
Calendar Raffle - the cost for a ticket has been 
lowered to $25 for a chance to win $50, $100, 
$250 or $500.



  
   

  

  

Liturgical Ministries for November 12th/13th
If unable to fulfill your ministry as scheduled, please request a substitute. Thank you. 

Lectors
     8:00 pm Liz Hanson
     8:30 am Micki Miller, Denise Koster                   
   10:30 am Regina Boehmke, Fran Filzen 
Greeters                                                                  
     8:00 pm NOT FILLED (2x)
     8:30 am Nancy Brehmer, Gretchen   
                    Cutshall, Carroll Doherty                                       
   10:30 am Mike McGann, Annabelle  
                    Notermann

  Sacristans
    8:00 pm Judith Pelowski
    8:30 am Douglas Hudson
  10:30 am Shelley Filzen

Servers
 8:00 pm Madilyn Keller, Jeffrey Spaulding 
 8:30 am Avery Washnieski, NOT FILLED 
10:30 am Evan Chestolowski, Ian Teshirogi

Ushers
  8:00 pm Fred Noser, Josh Noser, Marie  
                 Noser
  8:30 am Kenneth Mueller, Tom Pries,
                 Char Robinet
 10:30 am Aaron Davis, James Maronde,
                 Brody Tyrrell

Extraordinary Ministers
    8:00 pm Theresa Root,  B1, Rebecca 
                    Keller,  B2, Connie Curtiss, B5, 
                    (IF NO DEACON)                             
   8:30 am Douglas Hudson, B1, Deb 
                  Rowekamp, B2, Patrice Steier, B5 
                  (IF NO DEACON)         
  10:30 am Marianne Aksamit, B1, Mary 
                  Chestolowski, B2, Bob Voss, B5 
                  (IF NO DEACON)
                   
                   

   Malia Grace Zucco
          April 30, 2022
Child of Anthony & Elizabeth
            Brother, Angelo       

Are you interested in serving in a Resurrection Liturgical ministry? Contact Michelle Perrier, 
Music and Choral Director, Coordinator of Liturgy at michellep@rescathroch.org.

  Perpetual Eucharistic 

Adoration Chapel 

            24 hours

         7 days/Week       

We are in need of Adorers.  Call 
the church office at 288-5528 for 
more information on how to sign 
up for an hour of Adoration.

On Thursdays, at 9:15 am, there is a weekly Bible Study on the 
upcoming Sunday Mass Readings in Room D/E led by Tracy and Donna 
Smith. There is no fee, nor signup – you are welcome to attend any session. 
This is not a Bible Study that you need to read and prepare before coming 
to the sessions. If you would like to watch a preview of the upcoming week, 
you can check them out at https://catholicproductions.com/blogs/mass-
readings-explained-year-c.  Any questions, contact the office at 507 288 
5528. 

RESURRECTION'S  
HOLY HOUR 

           with Benediction         
      Tuesday, November 22, 2022
                 6:00 -7:00 pm 
                                           

                     Baptism
                                  Born to a new life in Christ and joined to         

                                   our faith community through the 
                                   Waters of Baptism on 
                                   October 30th, 2022

                                     we welcome: 
            

                                        Everly Ann Harris
  

                                       Child of David and Nicole

Wedding
   May the Peace of Christ 

Live in their hearts and home

Loyola Colebeck and Kenneth Heppelmann

October 29th, 2022                                      



Weekly Calendar with Readings

Monday

7
Nov

    

Tuesday

8
Nov

   Rv 3:1-6, 14-22/Ps 15:2-3a, 3bc-4ab, 5/Lk 19:1-10

Wednesday

9
Nov

    Rv 4:1-11/Ps 150:1b-2, 3-4, 5-6/Lk 19:11-28

Thursday

10
Nov

     

 Friday

11
Nov

       

Saturday 

12
Nov

    

 Sunday

13
Nov

• Rosary 8:10 am; Mass 8:30 am
• Office Hours 9:00 am - 4:00 pm
• Finance Council Meeting 5:30 pm
• St. Vincent de Paul Meeting 7:00 pm

   Rv 1:1-4; 2:1-5/Ps 1:1-2, 3, 4 and 6/Lk 18:35-43

• Rosary 8:10 am
• Daily Mass 8:30 am
• Office Hours 9:00 am - 4:00 pm
• Faith Formation Classes Gr 1-5 6:00 pm

   Rv 11:4-12/Ps 144:1b, 2, 9-10/Lk 20:27-40
     

• Sacrament of Reconciliation 9:15-10:15 am
• Saturday Mass 8:00 pm
• Olivewood Sales after Mass

   Rv 10:8-11/Ps 119:14, 24, 72, 103, 111, 131/Lk 19:45-48

• Rosary 8:10 am
• Daily Mass 8:30 am
• Office Hours 9:00-4:00 pm
• Widow's Prayer Group 9:15 am

   2 Sm 5:1-3/Ps 122:1-2, 3-4, 4-5/Col 1:12-20/Lk 23:35-43  
• Mass 8:30 am; Olivewood Sales after Mass
• Bible Book Study 9:30 am
• Mass 10:30 am;Olivewood Sales after Mass
• Sunday School 10:30 am
• Music Ministry 11:45 am

   Rv 5:1-10/Ps 149:1b-2, 3-4, 5-6a and 9b/Lk 19:41-44

• Rosary 8:10 am; Daily Mass 8:30 am
• Office Hours 9:00 am - 4:00 pm
• Bible Study 9:15 am
• Music Ministry 6:00 pm

• Men's Prayer Group 7:00 am
• Rosary 8:10 am; Daily Mass 8:30 am
• Office Hours 9:00 am - 4:00 pm
• Faith Formation Gr 6 - 10 6:00 pm

We offer Communion for Shut-ins: Communion 
is brought to homebound upon request. Please 
contact the church office at 507-288-5528 if you are 
homebound or know of someone that cannot make it 
to Mass.



 
  

                

                           
Michelle's

Music & Choral Director &
Coordinator of Liturgy

choirdirector@rescathroch.org

Mass Intentions
Mon Nov 7th   8:30 am †Marianne Lose
Tues Nov 8th   8:30 am  †George Sobotta

Wed Nov 9th   8:30 am †Andrea Thompson
Thu Nov 10th   8:30 am †Mary O'Neill
Fri Nov 11th   8:30 am †Steve Colebeck
Sat Nov 12th   8:00 pm †Merle Bearden

Sun Nov 13th   8:30 am For the Parish

Sun Nov 13th  10:30 am †Luella Gander

Community News

     Stephen J. Sullivan
       October 20th, 2022

  Survived by his wife, Jean   

  Children and

The Office of the Diaconate of the Winona-
Rochester Diocese is beginning the process for 
discerning a new class of Deacons. We would encourage 
all interested men and their wives to attend one of the 
Informational Sessions explaining the application and 
formation process. 

Informational meetings are:
• Thursday, November 10, at St. John’s in Mankato  

 at 7:00 PM 
• Thursday, November 17, at St. John Vianney in   

      Fairmont at 6:30 PM
• Sunday, November 20, at Holy Spirit in Rochester  

 at 2:00 PM.
Zoom meeting:  
 Sunday, November 13 at 7:00 PM 
Please contact the Office of the Diaconate pwatembach@
dowr.org with questions or contact information.

Volunteers Needed to Assist People with their 
taxes. The Volunteer Income Tax Assistance (VITA) 
program helps low income clients to file their taxes 
and recover property tax and rent relief.  If you enjoy 
working with computers and helping people, consider 
volunteering by contacting RochesterTaxVolunteers@
gmail.com for more information.   Volunteers are trained 
in federal and MN taxes and will devote 4 to 16 hours 
per week from Feb 1st to April 15th  Training begins 
in December.  This program is sponsored by Salvation 
Army, 125 Live, and with the support of United Way of 
Olmsted County.  The service is made possible with a 
grant by the state of Minnesota.  Denise Kelly and Kevin 
Sutter volunteer with VITA and would be happy to talk 
with you about their experiences.

The last time I went to the Guadalupe Shrine in La 
Crosse, I wasn’t planning on staying long. My foot 
was still injured and I felt exhausted. I therefore 
went straight for the confession line when I arrived 
at 11:40. At 11:50, I realized that no one had 
walked out of the confessional since I got there. At 
12:00, those of us in line were wondering if there 
was even anyone in the confessional. At 12:14, 
Mass began with twelve people awkwardly standing 
off to the side, wondering what to do.Finally, at 
12:15, a person walked out of the confessional, 
and the next person walked in. Thankfully, his 
confession was much faster—and by faster, I mean 
it only lasted 20 minutes. When Mass ended, the 
celebrant took pity on us and opened up another 
confessional. As I left at 1:15, I chuckled, knowing 
that my short trip took the same time, if not longer 
than my usual visits.

But the whole time, I asked myself why I continued 
to wait in line, especially when my foot gave me so 
much grief that I had to sit down on the floor. But 
my answer remained the same: I was and still am 
in need of Christ. Waiting for almost two hours to 
receive his grace is nothing compared to the mercy 
and salvation I find in our Savior, Jesus Christ. Even 
more heartening, I knew the others who waited in 
line felt the same way. Out of the twelve of us who 
waited in line, only two left early. Even a father 
and his two small children waited patiently for the 
mother to receive the sacrament she clearly and 
sincerely desired.

All of us are in need of salvation. We cannot find 
it without Jesus Christ. We all need to hear this, 
especially when we come up with excuses not to 
receive the sacrament of Reconciliation. In these 
times, I encourage you to remember this story 
and think about those people who stood in line 
beside me with no other desire than to receive his 
forgiveness. I am sure in that moment they would 
have done anything to receive it—can we all say 
the same?
Song of the Week: “Sacred Silence”-Booth



          
 

 News from Stacey, Grades 1-5, Family Ministry, dre1to5fm@rescathroch.org     

 News from Sheila, Birth-KG, Grs 6-12, RCIA, dresscm@rescathroch.org                          

      Faith Formation

                          Resurrection Catechist, Tiffany Bell, an employee of Cascade Creek Memory Care Center,  
                          partnered with Sheila Pelowski and our Middle School Faith Formation and High School     
                          Confirmation Youth to decorate vehicles and hand out candy at our first ever Trunk or Treat  
                          Event. People of all ages enjoyed receiving treats and compliments on their fun costumes 
as they paraded from vehicle to vehicle. The event was an overwhelming success!  Thank you to all the 
volunteers! Enjoy a few pictures. “Eternal rest grant unto them, O Lord, and let perpetual light shine upon 
them. May their souls and all the souls of the faithful departed, through the mercy of God, rest in peace. 
Amen.” 

                             Grades 1-5: We have Faith Formation classes for grades 1-5 on Mon., Nov. 7 at 6pm. 
                           First Reconciliation: Children who are preparing to receive their first reconciliation and their      
                           parents will be participating in learning centers on Monday, November 14th. Families can come 
                           anytime 4:00-7:00pm. Learning Centers will be set up in Zenk Hall 
                           and Room C and will take about an hour to complete. If you have not 
                           turned in your child’s purple sac prep form, baptismal form, and fee, 
bring them with you on Monday. 
Faith Formation Grade 4: Thank you to Emily Spaulding for being the 4th grade 
catechist. The fourth graders concentrate on the beatitudes, works of mercy, and 
praying for others in a deeper way. Last week, they tied fleece blankets for those in 
need and will have the opportunity to make valentine cards for the elderly. During the
 year, a number of weeks are spent on the learning about how Moses received the Ten
 Commandments from God and how we are to follow them. The Ten Commandments
 are used as a guide to examination of conscience and receiving reconciliation 
during class time. The fourth grade learning centers in January are based on the Ten Commandments and we 
work to memorize them, too.  Finally, we get to learn more about the lives of the saints every month and the 
virtues they practice. 


